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Area bowlers woke on the morning of May 28 to news that 
Bowl America was going to be acquired by New York-based 
Bowlero Corp., the largest operator of bowling centers in 
North America. Many locals had wondered aloud what would 
happen to the Alexandria-based chain following the 
October 14, 2019 death of President Leslie Goldberg, 89, 
son of Bowl America founder and NCAUSBCA Hall of Famer C. 
Edward Goldberg. Bowl America, which opened its first 
center, Shirley, in 1958, currently operates 17 centers, 
including nine in NCAUSBCA’s jurisdiction, with other 
locations in Baltimore, Richmond, and Jacksonville, 
Florida. Bowlero owns more than 300 bowling centers as 
well as the Professional Bowlers Association. “Bowlero 
Corp. is committed to delivering a world-class bowling 
experience to the 28 million-plus guests we serve each 
year and are thrilled to welcome Bowl America’s 17 centers 
to our portfolio,” said Tom Shannon, Bowlero Corp. CEO.

At the recent Junior Gold Championships in Indianapolis, 
Ind., Kayla Starr, 14, of Crofton, Md., who placed second 
among 298 competitors in the U15 Girls Division, earned 
a $6,500 scholarship as well as a spot on the Junior Team 
USA’s Developmental Team. In 2019, Starr won the D 
Division of the NCAUSBCA Youth Invitational Scratch 
Singles Tournament, and she followed the next season with 
a fourth-place finish in the B Division. ... Meanwhile, 
in the Elimination Bracket of the U18 Boys Division, 
James Bennett, Huntingtown, Md., fell two games short of 
reaching the TV Finals, placing fifth ($3,000 
scholarship). Click here to view the 2021 results.

Applications are being accepted for the USBC Board of 
Directors. Become a leading voice within a group of 
dedicated volunteers who share a passion for bowling and 
a commitment to help shape the future of the sport. For 
more information regarding the application process and 
the USBC Board of Directors, click here. Applications 
are being accepted through Oct. 1, 2021.

Jacob J. Mishou of St. Leonard, Md., has been fully 
reinstated to membership and again is eligible to 
participate in United States Bowling Congress leagues 
and tournaments with all of the attendant membership 
privileges.
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